
November 12, 2013
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 6:58 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, November 12, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, and Kay Hamilton.  Town official Maureen Manore was present.  Donna Juleff arrived at 7:00 p.m.
Also attending was Mathew Heath.  
Minutes

The minutes from the October 7th and October 23rd Town Board meetings were reviewed.  Corrections were made to the October 7th minutes as follows:  Under Citizen’s Concerns, second paragraph, “changing course and undercutting” was replaced with “concerned debris was building up under”; third paragraph, “had called” was replaced with “told”; Under Bechel Proposal to County to Increase Truck Traffic, first paragraph, last line, “residents” was replaced with “households”; Prepare 2013 Budget was replaced with Prepare 2014 Budget. Corrections were made to the October 23rd minutes as follows:  “Town Consultants Dan Fedderly and Scott McCurdy” was added to the second paragraph.

Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for October was read.  The ending balance was $125,623.82.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Donna Juleff stated that the fences between the mine and her property have not been started yet.
Reports from Other Meetings Attended
Donna Juleff spoke to the 93rd District Assembly Representative, Warren Petryk, after the meeting he held in Pepin.  She asked him about the Senate Bill 349 and was told that it would not be taken up this session.
Mining Agreement

Bryce Black spoke to Mine Supervisor Bernie Larson on October 15 and discussed the fencing issue.  Bernie said that they will get started on it next spring.  Bernie also stated that if cattle were to be kept in the enclosure it was the responsibility of both parties to build the fence.
Mathew Heath stated that the fence was not meant to keep cattle in, it was to keep trespassers out and the landowners need to build their own fence for cattle.

Denny Richardson stated that regardless of the cattle, the fence needs to be built. He asked if the Board could give Bechel a date to do it by, which the Board then discussed.  The Board directed the Clerk to draft a letter giving a deadline of December 13th for the fencing to be completed.  The Clerk is to have the Town Attorney review it before sending it.
Attorney Gwen Kuchever is still working on negotiating the details of the testing in the Fine Materials Handling Plan.

Bryce Black received a phone call from Ron Bartels, Supervisor in the Town of Isabelle in Pierce County.  Ron said that Bechel has proposed to haul processing plant fine material byproduct to an existing construction sand pit in Isabelle for disposal. Bechel is currently negotiating with their Town about a road agreement. Bryce told Ron about the Town’s Mining Agreement and the Pepin County Highway Department agreement and suggested that Ron speak to the Pierce County Land Conservation Department about the terms of the reclamation permit for that mine.  Mathew Heath stated that the fine material would be used for reclamation there, starting with the berms.
Budget for 2014
Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the budget for 2014 for the Town of Frankfort as presented and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.

Road Reports

Kay Hamilton stated that Ganoe Lane gets soft when it gets wet.  Denny Richardson said he would take a look at it.  The Town Board directed him to rock it if needed and come back to the Board for direction if major repair is needed.
Bryce Black received a highway access permit application from Richard Freitag.  The highway access point was examined by Bryce Black and Denny Richardson and approved.

Work on Bear Pen Road is finished for the year.

Bryce Black put in an application for the 2014 TRIP Grant.  The Town will need to submit a two year Road Improvement Plan before December 15th.  Bryce will get more information about the bidding process.

Snow fences on Town Roads were discussed.  It was decided that they were not needed.

Zoning Administrator 
The Town Board discussed the two written proposals that had been received for the position of Zoning Administrator.  It was decided that Bryce Black would ask Dan Fedderly if he was interested in the job and his rates.  Maureen Manore will ask the Pepin County Zoning Administrator if she would be willing to administer town zoning.

Frankfort Board of Adjustment

Bryce Black had spoken to three people that are willing to be appointed to the Board of Adjustment.  He is still looking for an alternate.  

D.O.R. Order for Supervised Assessment

Bryce Black had received a letter from the Department of Revenue stating that the Town’s assessor was non-compliant with training requirements and the Town was not within 10% of the full assessment value.  The letter stated that there would be a special supervision of the 2014 assessments and the Town would be responsible for compensation.

Bryce spoke to Diane Forrest, the Supervisor of Equalization, and was assured that when the numbers from the 2013 re-evaluation are entered a letter will be sent stating that the Town is in compliance and the present order will be rescinded.
Resolution 2013-8R Preserving Local Control

The Board examined and discussed Resolution 2013-8R titled “Resolution in Opposition to SB 349 Relating to Regulation of Nonmetallic Mining”.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to adopt “Resolution in Opposition to SB 349 Relating to Regulation of Nonmetallic Mining” and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.

Citation Ordinance Revision Resolution 
Kay Hamilton handed out the changes that she was suggesting for the Citation Ordinance.  She stated that the Town Attorney had looked over the document.  Donna Juleff made a motion to adopt the Citation Ordinance Amendment and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.
Pay Bills
The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for December 9, 2013, 6:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The Town Board meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Report on Other Meetings Attended,  Mining Agreement Report, Zoning Administrator, Road Reports, Appoint Election Inspectors, Appoint Board of Adjustment, Set Caucus Date, Building Inspector Contract and pay bills. 

Donna Juleff made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 8:50 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk


